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state of CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OT ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

September 22, 1986

Mr. John Myer
President

Avco Lycomlng Textron
550 Main Street
Stratford, CT 06497

Re: Abatement Order

Dear Mr. Myer:

During an inspection on April 18, 1986 by staff of the CTDEP and EPA, a
number of deficiencies were noted in the groundwater monitoring program at the
Avco Lycoming Textron facility in Stratford. They are detailed in the attached
reports. As a result of this inspection an Abatement Order will be issued to
require investigation of rate and extent of contaminant migration and degree of
groundwater contamination present at the Avco facility.

DEP does not propose to impose civil penalties at this time; however, AVCO
Lycoming Textron's performance on groundwater quality assessment will be
closely monitored for compliance with the administrative order.

If you have any questions please contact Kenneth Feathers, of the Hazardous
Waste Management Section, at 566-1847 or 566-2848.

Very Truly Yoi

Edward C. Parker

Assistant Director

Hazardous Waste Management Section
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Gc: John Hackler, EPA
John Fleming, AVCO
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